


• Port Stephens has available and appropriately zoned land which would be suitable for
development of intermodal facilities in connection with a container terminal.

The draft NSW Future Transport 2056 Strategy and the Draft NSW Freight & Ports Plan identify 
significant congestion issues surrounding Port Botany, contemplated as the sole container port 
until after 2040. Substantial government infrastructure projects are proposed to alleviate this 
congestion. However, both documents appear to overlook the underutilised freight capacity that 
exists at the Port of Newcastle. 

The Port of Newcastle already has direct rail access to the national Australian Rail Track 
Corporation (ARTC) network. This includes the North South Rail Corridor connecting Brisbane, 
Sydney and Melbourne. The Port is also part of the Hunter Valley Rail Network, connecting the 
Hunter Valley and Western NSW. Importantly, the Port will also have a direct link via the 
existing ARTC track to the Inland Rail at Parkes, helping prevent the loss of NSW trade to 
Brisbane and Melbourne. Port Botany and Port Kembla do not have a direct rail link to the 
Inland Rail. 

Port Stephens Council strongly supports the inclusion of a Port of Newcastle Container 
Terminal in the NSW Freight & Ports Plan. 

Council also notes that the draft Plan identifies the need to expand the existing road and rail 
network, in support of freight. We propose that: 

• This be expanded to specifically include rail access to Newcastle Airport, for both freight and
passenger services.

• The Plan clearly articulate the need to identify and protect future road and freight corridors.
• Prioritise funding for upgrade of regional freight routes, including the Pacific Highway

extension to Raymond Terrace.

Thank you for considering Port Stephens Council's submission. 

W ne Wallis 
General Manager 

22 March 2018 

I Page 2


